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           Highline Public Schools Board Action Report 

DATE: 4/10/2023 

FROM: Dr. Ivan Duran, Superintendent       

LEAD STAFF: Gaye Bungart, Darren Spencer—Co-Directors of Special Education     
    

For Introduction:  4/19/2023              For Action: 5/3/2023 
 
I.TITLE Amend existing contract with Maxim Healthcare Staffing Services, Inc to increase contract amount 

Select one:        New Item        Renewed Item        Annual Item        Revised Item 

II. WHY BOARD ACTION IS NECESSARY 
“Board Policy No. 6225, Approval of Contracts, states that “all contracts for more than $250,000 initial value, 
excluding sales tax and contingencies, and changes or amendments of more than $250,000, excluding sales tax and 
contingencies, must be approved by the School Board. The proposed contract increase is $700,000, so Board action 
is required.” 

 
III. BACKGROUND INFORMATION 
The Special Education department is requesting to increase the contract amount by $700,000, from $545,000 to 
$1,245,000, to cover staffing support due to continued staff shortages across the system. The district has been 
unable to fill all Special Education instructional and related service vacancies. Our need for agency staffing has 
continued to be high due to staff shortages and significant student needs. We contact all agencies with our 
requirements, and based on availability, the agencies send resumes for the department to review. We interview all 
qualified candidates and select the one that best fits our needs. 
 
IV. RECOMMENDED MOTION  
I move that the Highline School Board approve the contract amount increase of $700,000 with Maxim Healthcare 
Staffing Services, Inc., which increases the total contract amount from $545,000 to $1,245,000. 
 
V. FISCAL IMPACT/REVENUE SOURCE 
Fiscal impact to this action will be $700,000 to Special Education state funding. 

The revenue source for this motion is Special Education state funding. 

As of 3/31/2023, we have 30 staff from Maxim Healthcare Staffing Inc, which has increased by 18 staff since October 
2022. Due to the uncertainties of staffing situation, and whether the district will be able to recruit in district, the 
initial contract amount increase, submitted in October 2022, only covered the cost for approximately half a year, 
which leaves the department flexibility to adjust the second contract amount increase, after assessing the staffing 
situation mid-year.  

Expenditure:     One-time   Annual 

VI. APPLICABLE POLICY(S) 
This action is in compliance with the following: 
2161, 6225 
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VII. ALTERNATIVES  
Failure to increase the contract would result in inadequate support to Highline School District students. 
 
VIII. COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT  
Community Engagement Required:     Yes   No 
If yes, list community engagement conducted for this issue  
 
IX. ATTACHMENTS 
2022-2023 contract 
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